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FSSA announces changes to LARC device billing for 
FQHC and RHC providers 
The Indiana Family and Social Services Administration (FSSA) Office of Medicaid Policy and Planning (OMPP) will 

separately reimburse federally qualified health centers (FQHCs) and rural health clinics (RHCs) for long-acting 

reversible contraceptive (LARC) devices. LARC devices will 

be carved-out of the prospective payment system (PPS) rate. 

FQHCs and RHCs should bill for LARC devices on a 

separate claim with the Healthcare Common Procedure 

Coding System (HCPCS) codes listed in Table 1. This 

change is effective Nov. 1, 2022, pending Centers for 

Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) approval. When 

approved, the OMPP will instruct Gainwell Technologies to 

reprocess claims with dates of service (DOS) on or after 

Nov. 1, 2022.  

Table 1 – Procedure codes separately reimbursed for FQHCs and RHCs for DOS on or after Nov. 1, 2022 

Procedure code Description 

J7296 Levonorgestrel-releasing intrauterine contraceptive system, (Kyleena), 19.5 mg 

J7297 Levonorgestrel-releasing intrauterine contraceptive system, 52 mg, 3 year duration 

J7298 Levonorgestrel-releasing intrauterine contraceptive system, 52 mg, 5 year duration 

J7300 Intrauterine copper contraceptive 

J7301 Levonorgestrel-releasing intrauterine contraceptive system, 13.5 mg 

J7306 Levonorgestrel (contraceptive) implant system, including implants and supplies 

J7307 Etonogestrel (contraceptive) implant system, including implant and supplies 

 

FQHCs and RHCs should not bill using the HCPCS code T1015 – Clinic, visit/encounter, all-inclusive. Providers can 

bill for LARC devices/supplies on the same day as an encounter that has a T1015 – but it must be billed on a 

separate claim. 

After approval has been received from the CMS, claims for LARC devices that included the T1015 code for dates of 

service on or after Nov. 1, 2022, will be reprocessed as a denied claim, and wrap payments will be recouped. 

Questions or concerns can be emailed to IHCP Reimbursement at FSSA.IHCPReimbursement@fssa.IN.gov. 
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If you have questions about this publication, please contact Customer Assistance at 800-457-4584. 

QUESTIONS? 

If you need additional copies of this publication, 

please download them from the IHCP Bulletins  

page of the IHCP provider website at  

in.gov/medicaid/providers. 

COPIES OF THIS PUBLICATION 

To receive email notices of IHCP publications, subscribe 

by clicking the blue subscription envelope 

or sign up from the IHCP provider website 

at in.gov/medicaid/providers. 

SIGN UP FOR IHCP EMAIL NOTIFICATIONS 
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